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Welcome to the Spring Term! We are looking forward to working in partnership with you to achieve the 
best for your child.  We hope that this information sheet will be helpful to you.   

As mentioned last term, Mrs Wright will be working in Year 5 until Mrs Taylor returns to school. The 
children should arrive at the pedestrian gate no later than 8.40am when they will be collected by an adult 
from Year Five. The children will be dismissed at 3.15pm through the Double gate.  

Pupils may bring in a piece of fruit for morning break. All pupils must bring in a named water bottle every 
day and a packet of tissues. Donations of tissue boxes would be warmly received.  
 
Year 5 will be swimming on a Tuesday and children should ensure they have their full swimming kit on this 
day which includes a swimming hat. Please refer to the swimming letter issued at the beginning of the 
term; the children will be accompanied by Mr Rosenthal and Mrs Holmes. 
 
A further PE session will take place on Fridays. Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed in 
their PE kit, including the correct footwear. Please remove all earrings. 
 
This term our learning challenges have a History focus. “Can we re-discover the wonders of Ancient 
Egypt?” in Spring 1 gives the children opportunities to: carry out research into the Pharaohs and to find 
out how archaeology has helped us find out about the past, reflect on achievements of an early civilisation 
and discuss what they would leave in a time capsule for people of the future to find out about our lifetime. 
Please continue to practise mental maths with your child, especially tables, number bonds to 1000, prime 
and Roman numerals to increase speed and accuracy. 
 
Home learning is given on a regular basis and reflects the ongoing classroom activities. It includes: 
spellings, reinforcement of English, History and Maths taught during the week. 
 
Reading: Your child should be taking their reading book home every day and bringing it back into school 
the next morning.  Home reading books can be changed when necessary.  You can help your child by 
talking about the story and asking questions such as “Why do you think that happened?”, “What do you 
think will happen next?” or “What would you do in this situation?” Please ensure that you regularly sign 
your child’s reading record book. 
 
Spellings are given out each Thursday and the children are tested on these the following Thursday. Please 
help your child revise these spelling lists as it is important that they include them in their writing. A piece 
of Maths work and a piece of English or History work will be given out on Fridays and will be expected to 
be completed and handed in on the following Tuesday. 
 
Year 5 is a very important year and we expect the children to be working very hard in school and 
completing all home learning in their best handwriting. Please check the standard of your child’s home 
learning before they return it to school. 
 
If you are anxious about any aspect of your child’s work, please get in touch, we are here to help! 

Many thanks for your support 

                         Lara Wright                                                    Christine Holmes  & Karen Anderson      
                           Acting Class Teacher                                               Teaching Assistants                 


